October 02, 2018

     
The October 02, 2018 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Crawford, Beccue, Devine, Greathouse, Schultz.

Trustees absent:  Nystrom.
    
 Also physically present: Supt. of Public Works Schopp.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Crawford to approve the 09/18/18 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz.

Nayes: None.
Chief Weseloh is attending a D.A.R.E function. The patrol schedule for October has been provided.

Schopp provided the board with the Water Sewer Report.  Water loss is elevated. Public Works is actively looking for a water leak to account for the loss. They have also been backfilling dirt on the walking trail, watering trees. The trees are doing well. Schopp will be talking to Cremeens regarding some concerns with the pavilion. He will keep the board posted. Public Works has been moving dirt at the new park and changing out bad meters. Schopp commented further on the meters. Signage has been put up at the new park. Ordinances will need to follow, ie: no parking on the road ditch, etc. Schopp has been looking at new and used trucks. He commented further on different options and possibilities. Keneipp informed Schopp that there is a tree in the Olympia West Park that needs to be evaluated. There are dead limbs in the top of the tree. Schopp has a walk through with the engineer and Tri County scheduled for tomorrow afternoon at Johnson Heights. He will provide details at the next meeting. Crawford inquired about tree removal. Schopp stated that it’s looking better but there are still a few problem areas.

A motion was made by Crawford and seconded by Greathouse to approve

 the Monthly Bills as presented and allowed.  General Fund $21,203.25 Water/Sewer $126,334.03; Imig Park Fund $45,359.13.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz.
Nayes: None.


Horner provided the board with a briefing on the CUSI Water Billing System Management Class that was attended.  She also informed them of some upcoming software and supporting changes that will be implemented through CUSI.


A motion was made by Crawford and seconded by Greathouse to Approve Resolution #308, “A Resolution For A Cleaning Agreement Between The Village And  

Jean Beccue.”  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz.
Nayes: None.

The Clerk reported that water mains will be flushed the week of October 8 – October 12. This has been printed on the backs of the water bills and added to the website. A contingency plan/disaster preparedness project is being worked on for the office. This plan is in the event that the office cannot be run from within the building. Mugler provided the board with further information regarding records destruction and retention. The board was advised that a new desktop or laptop will be needed for the office. The refurbished desktop that was purchased nearly 2 years ago is not functioning properly. It has been looked at multiple times for repair. The price range is comparable for both the laptop and desktop. A laptop would also be utilized as a backup for the Disaster Plan.
Beccue informed Mayor Keneipp that he would not be able to attend the function at Olympia on October 25. Keneipp addressed the rest of the board and asked that anyone interested in more information and/or attending to please contact him.
Keneipp stated the Kiwanis Club met at K’s Café and have recruited some new members.
The red-eye from Grainland has improved significantly.

Crawford inquired about the upcoming winter and how Public Works was standing in that regard. Schopp stated that the spreader box can last another year. He commented further on winter preparations.


A motion to adjourn at 8:03 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Crawford.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz.

Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk     
